
 

 

From The Principals Desk 
 

What’s On  
Date Activity $ Note 
Weds 26th Sept Principals Lunch                     N/A 

Science Fair                     N/A 
Thurs 27th Sept Charlestown Cup Notes overdue. Orders closed. 

Kinder Oakvale Farm excursion Payment closed 
Monday 15th Oct Life Education Payment closed 
Tuesday 16th Oct Life Education Payment closed 

 
 

VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR AWARDS 
On Friday 14th September, representatives from the P&C attended 
the Volunteer of the Year Awards ceremony to accept a certificate 
acknowledging the work that the group do in our school. This 
followed a nomination submitted by the staff for the P&C group, 
including the executive and the sub committees. We are very 
appreciative of the tremendous amount of time that parents 
commit to the school, helping the staff to make it a welcoming, 
positive and engaging learning environment.  

 

 

 

SELECTIVE HIGH SCHOOL APPLICATIONS 2020 
Information has been sent home today to students in Year 5 regarding the process for applying for a 
selective high school for 2020. The application is completed online using the link included on the note. We 
ask that students who are applying return the tear off slip to the school by Friday 19th October so that the 
staff are aware when further information is requested. 

NAPLAN 
Year 3 and 5 students have received their NAPLAN report today. As advised on the report, interpret the 
report with care and consider it along with school-based assessments and reports. Within the envelope 
there is a link that parents can use to access further information about the report. If you have any 
questions, please see your child’s class teacher. 

Tuesday 25 September 2018 
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ENRICHMENT WORKSHOPS 
Last week our Year 4 students finished a series of workshops held at Whitebridge High School in Science, 
Maths and PE. The students were able to utilise the expertise of specialised high school staff to participate in 
activities to challenge their thinking, along with students from the other local primary schools. Next term, 
there are opportunities for Year 4 and 5 in workshops on Crime/Mystery Writing, Robotics and Computer 
Aided Drafting.  
 
PRINCIPALS LUNCH 
Tomorrow I will be enjoying a lovely lunch with some of our hardworking students who have been drawn 
from the smiley draw this term at assembly. These students are: Bella, Jireh. Paige.H, Paige.M, Ella, Max, Ben 
and Oliviah. Congratulations to these students for consistently making good choices. 
 
STUDENT ACHIEVEMENTS AND ACTIVITIES 
Congratulations to the train-on debating team who were successful making the semi-finals today. The team 
debated the affirmative argument for ‘ We let technology do too much for us’, and after a close debate, lost 
to Dudley PS. 

The junior netball team played well against Belmont PS last week in the grand final of the netball 
competition, but unfortunately lost the game.  

Today our Year 6 students are participating in the WCoS Leadership Day at Kahibah PS. This is a fun day 
where the students are able to listen to motivational speakers and collaborate with others to complete tasks 
with a focus on developing an understanding of what makes a good leader, in preparation for high school. 
They will meet students from other primary schools to start building connections for Year 7 2019. On 
Thursday our Stage Two students will participate in another WCoS event – Charlestown Cup. Have fun and 
represent CEPS with pride! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Kindergarten students 
work hard in literacy groups 
on Rainbow Day. They are 
achieving great things in 
reading and writing. 
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CHILD SAFETY HUB 
The school received an email from NSW Police providing information about an online resources that is 
available for parents, covering a large range of safety issues related to children. On the site there is a link to 
the 2018 updated online version of the Child Safety Handbook and the Child Safety Handbook App. Please 
take the time to have a look at what is available on this site: 
 

http://nsw.childsafetyhub.com.au/downloads/. 
 
Welcome baby Louise to the Frizell family – a beautiful baby sister for Cody! 
Thanks to everyone who has contributed to making Term 3 at CEPS great! Enjoy the holiday break. See you 
all in Term 4. 

Have a great week everyone. 

Michelle Unterrheiner 
Principal 

TERM 3 WEEK 9 WEEK 10 
K/6A Caitlyn Henderson Reece Brockway 
K/6T Memphis Latham Bonnie West 
KM Leila Hunter, Olivia Phegan Abby Dixon, Nicholas Perry 
K/1B Milla Foote, Zara Love Cohen Reid, Nate Lewin 
1H Grigorii Gembik   Poppy Beveridge Reece Tuckerman   Zara Gintings 
1/2T Tenley Connors, Claudia Morgan Josephine Merrigan, Arlo Smith 
2S Riley McKenzie, Kalani Reynolds Josie Done, Eli Pieterse 
3L Bridie Heaney, Bennett Coulton Jaspa Roewekamp, Cody Frizell 
3/4V Oliver Mahony, Nakyrah Kelleher Ned Wilson, Scott Patterson 
4/5N Macey McDonald   Benny Saunders Evie Brown 
5M Jye O’Brien, Taj Pascoe Regan Paull, Braith Pavlou 
6L Harrison Cooper, Brendan Gardiner Torri Bosevski, Chase Osland 
Library The Premier Debaters –  

Gabrielle Davison, Ella Freeman 
Annabelle Beautement, Arabella Weir,  
Mia Parkes 

 

http://nsw.childsafetyhub.com.au/downloads/


                                                                                                                Charlestown East Public School – Bulletin   
 
 

TERM 3 WEEK 9 WEEK 10 
K/6A William Gee Chase Dever 
K/6T Campbell Smith Kaitlin Rush 
KM Alfie Dickinson Ben Sheridan 
K/1B Kye McDonald  

1H Lyla Woods Quinn Deacon 
1/2T Liam D’Alessandro Kai Scadden 
2S Jonah Maher Hayley Matchett 
3L Mia Pascoe Billy West 
3/4V Scott Patterson Chet Sutherland 
4/5N Mikayla O’Hearn Olivia McCulloch, Isaac Mitchell 
5M Vanessah Rae Flynn Bootland 
6L Nicholas Magnisalis Cooper Higgins 
 

 
 

It is so hard to believe that Term Three is almost to an end  
and what an exciting term it has been! 
 
As this week is the last week of the term, there will be no  
borrowing from the library. Therefore, all books need to  
be returned, particularly any that are overdue. 
 
Our guest visitor for Book Week, Craig Smith definitely lived  
up to expectations! Those students who went to see him  
found him extremely informative, highly talented and very  
motivating!  
 
Thank you to all the students who came dressed  
as their favourite book character; you looked fantastic and  
definitely set the scene for a very successful Book Week  
parade. 
 
Many thanks to my wonderful library monitors who have done an amazing job this term, organising activities 
in the library at lunch time! Thank you, Layla, Keilee, Mykaelah, Charlee, Flynn, Evie, Polly, Lily, Evelina and 
Reagan. 

 
Enjoy a sensational holiday and happy reading! 
Donna Reinhardt
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Girls Knockout Cricket Team  

 

 

On Thursday September 13, the girls State Knockout cricket team went to Croudace Bay to play against 
Eleebana. We bowled first. Sunday bowled 2 out and Arabella caught another. Gemma had 2 run outs and 
Annie bowled 1 out. Milla bowled 1 out caught by Macey. Bella bowled 1 out and Finley bowled one out 
caught by Bella. We bowled them 9 out for 80 runs. 

Our opening batters were Sunday and Bella and they did an awesome job as did Macey, Milla, Gemma, 
Finley and Sharni. It was a fun day and we all enjoyed the challenge. Unfortunately we were bowled 5 out for 
76 runs.  

Thank you to Mr Davison for umpiring us on the day, Mr Lobb for transporting our gear and to Mrs Highland 
and all the parents who were able to transport on the day. We are unable to participate in these activities 
without your help. Thanks to Miss Harris for training our team. 

Ruby and Zoe 5M 

 

MACQUARIE CUP NETBALL 
Week 8      Week 9 
Jnr Hearts  v  Mt Hutton   (w) semi-final  Jnr Hearts  v  Belmont              (l) Grand Final Runners Up 
Snr Cornettos  v  Belmont Nth (w)   Snr Cornettos  v  Wirapanng   (w) 
Snr Splice  v  Jewells   (l) semi-final  Snr Splice  v  Jewells                  (l) 



                                                                                                                Charlestown East Public School – Bulletin   
 
 

 
It is hard to believe we are at the end of Term 3 already. 
 
Last Thursday we had our second ‘Fresh Food Thursday’. The children enjoyed the mini quiches and chips for 
recess and our pulled pork, gravy and coleslaw rolls. We had 50 orders which is fantastic. We used fresh 
produce from our school garden, parsley, spring onions, cabbage and tiny potatoes. Thank you to Maree 
Turner and the garden committee for the amazing job they are doing in the garden. A huge thank you to 
Belinda Hoad and Aleisha Tuckerman for all your help preparing and packing orders. We will continue fresh 
food Thursday next term. 
 
Term 4 rosters have gone home. If there are any changes that need to be made, please don’t hesitate to 
contact me. 
 
We hope that everyone has a safe and enjoyable break after what has been a very busy term. See you all in 
Term 4. 
 
Leila Finch and the  
Canteen Committee 
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Mon 24 Sept Tues 25 Sept Wed 26 Sept Thurs 27 Sept Fri 28 Sept 
Leila Finch 
Nicki Morgan 
 

Leila Finch 
Emma Lowder 

Larissa Bambach 
Hayley Deacon 

Michelle Hammond 
Susan Rees 

Leila Finch  
Kristy Morris 

Mon 15 Oct Tues 16 Oct Wed 17 Oct  Thurs 18 Oct  Fri 19 Oct 
Leila Finch 
Tanya Judd 
 

Rebecca 
Howard 
 

Rebecca Cornish 
Alison Collins 

Katrina D’Alessandro 
Emma Whittle 

Leila Finch 
Derek Wong 
Talia Beautement: 
11.30 – 2pm 
 

Mon 22 Oct Tues 23 Oct Wed 24 Oct Thurs 25 Oct Fri 26 Oct 
Leila Finch 
Anneke Reeves 
 
 

Jenny Roach 
Lisa Baglee 

Larissa Bambach 
Hayley Deacon 
 

Kinder 
Orientation 

 

Marley Harris 
Aleisha Tuckerman 
 

Leila Finch 
Marney McDonald 
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Thank you to all CEPS dads, friends and family who made the effort to attend our men’s luncheon on Friday. 
What a day it was! Thank you to our special guests Bill Pedan, Matt Hall and Joel Howlett and to Jason Morris 
our auctioneer for the day. All our major sponsors Top Cut Foods, Teys Australia, Steele Lewis Designs, 
Australian Pork Limited, Renobuild Newcastle, Perimeter Pest control, Alpine Comfort. Raffle prizes donated 
by JDR Property Services, Perimeter Pest Control, GWM Building Design Services, Australian Wine Selectors, 
Hunter Supercars, Genesis Fitness Clubs, Kristie Krainze. Businesses that bought tables included Lawcon 
Constructions, Raine and Horne Newcastle, Diesel Pro, Crosbie Wealth Management, HL Mullane Plumbing, 
Perimeter Pest Control, Top Cut Foods. We THANK YOU. Days like this can not be such a success without 
your support. The small organising committee who put hours and hours of work into putting the event 
together, We THANK YOU. We look forward to letting you know how much this event made for the School 
and our choice of charity this year, Charlies Run 4 Kids in the next newsletter. 
 
Our 5c and 10c fundraiser commenced on Monday September 17 and runs until this Thursday, September 
27. Remember to send in all your spare 5c and 10c pieces and they will be collected in a glass jar found in 
your child/rens classroom. The class that collects the most amount wins an ice-cream party.  
 
Thompsons Pie Orders will be delivered to your child’s classroom this week. We hope you enjoy your 
goodies. 
 
Last year your P&C  added an exciting segment into the P&C meetings called "Teachers and The P&C".  Each 
month we approached a different teacher on staff to give us an insight into their passions, interests, 
thoughts, ideas, visions and goals of what they would like to see happen in the school. In doing this we 
supported the teacher in achieving their different initiatives. We look forward to reporting to you Mrs 
Highland’s ideas next newsletter.  
 
Work is hoping to be finished on our outdoor kitchen by the end of term. This will be a fully working kitchen 
with BBQ area and running water. We are looking forward to being able to use this area for our BBQ events 
and for CEPS students to use the produce from the community gardens to practice their cooking skills.  
 
Please remember to mention Charlestown East Public School with every purchase at REBEL for the school to 
receive cash back. 

 
Don't forget our ongoing Fundraisers:  
 
1.     Newcastle Permanent Building Society Introducer Program 

For every eligible new home or business loan (over $100,000), Newcastle Permanent will give 
Charlestown East  $600. During the loan application process, you just need to mention our school name. 
Visit: 
http://www.newcastlepermanent.com.au/Community/IntroducerProgram/tabid/1069/Default.aspx 

 
2.     Athlete’s Foot School Rewards Program 

When buying new school shoes or joggers don't forget to visit the Athletes Foot. For every pair of shoes 
purchased the school receives $5.00 when you mention CEPS. 

 
If you have a business or a relationship with a supplier and you would like to join our ongoing fundraiser 
program please let us know by emailing pandc@ceps.org.au.  

http://www.newcastlepermanent.com.au/Community/IntroducerProgram/tabid/1069/Default.aspx
mailto:pandc@ceps.org.au
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P&C Organisation and Events 
 
Achieved this fortnight - P&C looking ahead - 
*  School hall outdoor blinds fixed *  5c/10c fundraiser 
*  Purchase of ‘the square’ for the uniform shop *  CEPS Bingo night 
*  Purchase of new sports singlets *  CEPS Xmas film night   
*  Mens Luncheon *  Kinder uniform orientation days                                             
*  Purchase Ipad for new software for sales                 *   Relocation of the uniform shop 
*  P & C meeting 
*  Thompsons pie drive   
       
Remember your committee is open to all ideas so please don't hesitate to contact us via email or see any of 
us in the playground. We look forward to keeping you up to date with our efforts next newsletter. 
 
If you would like to be kept updated with everything that goes on in your P&C you can be added to our email 
list to receive a copy of the P&C meeting minutes. Please email pandc@ceps.org.au. 
 
We hope you all have a wonderful holiday and come back all refreshed for another busy term. 

 
Thanks for your continual support. 
Jody Pavlou and the P&C Committee 
 
 
 

We are looking forward to our new kinder students coming to school next year. If you have a child starting 
next year and would like to purchase their uniforms now, please fill in the uniform order form and we will 
deliver them to their sibling’s classroom to take home or you can collect them from the office. Uniforms are 
also for sale at the Kindergarten Orientation happening next term.  
 
Due to our suppliers increasing their costs there will be a slight increase in school uniforms starting Day 1 
Term 4. If you need new summer uniforms or want to stock up on winter uniforms for next year please send 
your orders in now.  
 
Remember, if your child has grown out of any logoed school uniforms and you would like to donate them to 
the 2nd hand uniform stock, they will go to great use. Please hand them into the school office. A 2nd hand 
uniform sale is held with the monthly CEPS mini markets. Please make sure you take a look as there are 
some really good quality uniforms being passed down. It is so nice to see so many CEPS students wearing 
their school uniform with such pride. 
 
Thank you for supporting uniformity across our playground. 
 
 
Jody Pavlou 

 

 
 

mailto:pandc@ceps.org.au
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WK MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 
10 
Sept 
 
 

24 
Debating @ Dudley 
 
Peer Support 

25 
WCOS Leadership 
Day (Yr 6) @KPS 
 

Kinder Rainbow 
Day 

26 
Science Fair 

27 
Oakvale Farm @ 
9:20am for 
Kindergarten 
 

Charlestown Cup 
Stg 2 

28 
 
 
 
 

 1 
School Holidays 

2 
School Holidays 

3 
School Holidays 

4 
School Holidays 

5 
School Holidays 
 

 
 
 

8 
School Holidays 

9 
School Holidays 

10 
School Holidays 

11 
School Holidays 

12 
School Holidays 

1 
Oct 

15 
Life Education 
 
 

16 17 18 19 

2 
Oct 

22 
Peer Support 
 
 

23 
Cake Stall  
1/2T & K/6A 

24 
Kinder 2019 
Orientation 

25 26 

3 
Oct / Nov 

29 
Peer Support 
 
 

30 31 1 2 

4 
Nov 
 

5 6 
Cake Stall  
K/1B & K/6T 
 

7 8 
Book Fair 

9 

5 
Nov 
 
 

12 13 14 15 16 

6 
Nov 
 
 

19 20 21 22 23 

7 
Nov 
 
 

26 
Swim School 

27 
Swim School 

28 
Swim School 

29 
Swim School 

30 
Swim School 

8 
Dec 
 
 

3 
Swim School 

4 
Swim School 
 

Yr7 Orientation for 
Yr6 
 

Cake Stall KM & 
K/6C 

 

5 
Swim School 

6 
Swim School 

7 
Swim School 

9 
Dec 
 
 

10 11 
Yr 6 Farewell 

12 13 14 

10 
Dec 
 
 

17 18 
PARTY DAY 

19 
Last Day School 

20 
SDD 

21 
SDD 

 

Yr 6 Canberra Excursion 
  


